


This short timeframe also makes it very difficult for small businesses and social enterprises to 
attend the Expo to learn about procurement opportunities. There was no communication about 
what needs the project has or what type of opportunities may be available.  

Moss Park residents have waited patiently for these opportunities to come to fruition as OTG has 
celebrated several significant milestones including: 

● In January 2024, OTG celebrated one million hours worked on the project without any 
injuries; 

● In spring of 2024, OTG began pilling work at stations across their portion of the Ontario Line; 
● In July 2024, Station excavation is planned to begin. 

OTG has reported no progress to the community in working on key contractual obligations such as 
creating a publicly accessible dashboard to report on local hiring and procurement achievements 
and forming stakeholder working groups to oversee the implementation of Community Benefits. 
This lack of transparency surrounding the implementation of Community Benefits is not living up to 
community expectations and leaves them feeling sidelined by the project. 

We know that this project can still produce the opportunities that so many Moss Park community 
members need, but there is a high-risk of them remaining inaccessible without better coordination 
with community partners. We have heard you constantly reiterate Metrolinx’s 4 pillar approach to 
Community Benefits and your understanding of the importance of this program, we now need to 
see these promises being implemented.  

We are urgently requesting a meeting to work out how OTG can fulfill its contractual obligations, 
related to transparency around local hiring and procurement and implementing stakeholder 
working groups that are long overdue, implementing Metrolinx’s 4-pillar Community Benefits 
strategy, and creating accessible employment opportunities for local community members which 
are obligations related to the federal funding of the Ontario Line Project. 

We are urgently asking the Metrolinx Board of Directors to provide us with answers to the following 
questions: 

● How does Metrolinx plan to ensure that its Ontario Line contractors implement Pillar 1 of 
Metrolinx’s 4 Pillar strategy? 

● What steps will be taken to accelerate the implementation of Pillar 1 Benefits? 
● How will Metrolinx begin to hold its contractors accountable to fulfill their contractual 

obligations around stakeholder working groups and the public reporting of progress related 
to targets for local employment and procurement? 

We know that there is still enough work left on this project for Community Benefits to have a real 
impact for the Moss Park community, but we need to act immediately. We look forward to your 
timely response. 

Regards, 

David Anderson, 
Moss Park Coalition 




